
 

 
 
 
 
 

March 2024 
 
 
 
Dear Friends and Supporting Churches, 
 

“Brethren, pray for us." (I Thessalonians 5:25) 
 
It is my pleasure to report to you that, in answer to prayer, the work in San Jose Pinula is prospering 
now that we have a new meeting place that has more room. Two new converts, Ana and her husband 
Henry, gave us the opportunity to use their house to have the meetings. Please continue to pray for 
the work in San Jose Pinula.  
 
Meanwhile, soul-winning work continues for both San José Pinula and Cristo Rey Piedra Parada, 
and we are seeing souls saved, baptized, and receiving discipleship. Also, we have recently received 
another shipment of Bibles here from the USA, which will be distributed to different churches 
throughout the country. A big thank you to those who contributed to this effort and especially to 
Pastor Thomas Green and his staff at Directline Ministry for making the shipment.  
 
Urgent 
Last month while soul winning, I saw a family of seven receive Christ as Saviour. They all promised 
to come to church, but only one of them kept her word and came. That Sunday afternoon, I returned 
to the house and talked to the man about his broken promise and about how important it is to keep 
your vows before God. The next day, this man had a bad stroke, which left part of his body paralyzed. 
Now the entire family is blaming his stroke on me, saying that I made it happen. Please pray for this 
man, Fausto, that God will heal him.  
 
When I was writing this letter, my health was a little problematic. Please pray for me. Thank you for 
your prayers and support. 
 
In Christ, 
 
Angel & Noemi Lopez 
Guatemala 
 


